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Entry form for Sunflower Competition (Residents 
only) 

 

Name 

 

Address  

 

Contact No.  

 

Entries to be in by 12th August and delivered to 
David & Glenis Vessey 85, Station Road.  

Those entering will be contacted to let them 
know when they will be judged. 

SUNFLOWER COMPETITION 

Please tear off this page for 

your entry form 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar Wednesday of 
the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 7.00 pm.  Agendas are 
published a week before and are on our website.  Members of the 
public are welcome to come along and attend.  
 
The Council met in June and July as usual. 
 
Various planning applications were discussed and all planning 
applications discussed at the PC meetings are available to view on the 
NELC website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  You just go to the Planning 
Applications, agree the terms and conditions and then you can input 
the planning application reference number or the address and it will 
bring up the documents for you to view. 
 
Various consultations and representations have been received on line 
and at the meetings from the various solar farms and energy park 
developments which are ongoing around the Stallingborough area. 
 
All financial information is on our website and the internal audit for the 
fy 24-25 will take place in early June and then an external audit will be 
undertaken from July onwards with all necessary information 
submitted as required. 
 
All information is on the PC website at 
     www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
 

The Annual Report and Accounts for the Council year 1st April 
2024 through to 31st March 2025 has now been published.  It 

will be available on our website but if any resident would like to 
have a paper copy please contact the Clerk .  There will be a 

small charge for a paper copy of the report. 
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TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

 For Emergencies please call 999 

 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspi-
cious activity, reporting a non-emergency inci-
dent etc. please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance of be-
ing in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure 
the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social 
behaviour in the area which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live 
so that we can deal with any issues and step up our patrols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the police 
should consider prioritising, then please speak to your local officers, 
town, or parish councillors or through the One Voice committee.  

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingborough ward 
are:       

                                                                                                                                       
PC 1645 Kris Collins kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk                              
PC 913 Helen Linford-Andrews helen.linford-
andrews@humberside.police.uk                                                                       
PCSO 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.police.uk   

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman rebecca.wildman@humberside. police.uk 
                                                                                                                   
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                             

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an 

Agenda for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s website 

approximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

Wednesday 13th August 2025 (planning only) 

All meetings start at 7.00 pm unless advertised otherwise 

Wednesday 10th September 2025 

There isn’t usually a scheduled monthly meeting for August but a 

planning meeting will be held. 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

There is not usually a meeting in August . 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

mailto:kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk
mailto:helen.linford-andrews@humberside.police.uk
mailto:helen.linford-andrews@humberside.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.%20police.uk
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of 
these times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please 
leave a message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 
 

          clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 

Chairman: 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Vice-Chair: 
Cllr. Julie Hoyes (Vice-Chair)       
 cllrjhoyes@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Members: 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts   cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com   
Cllr. Kyle Hewis  cllrkhewis@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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Stallingborough Report for July 2025 

Crime                                                                                                                        

There have been fifty nine crimes recorded for the Immingham, 
Habrough and Stallingborough ward area for June—none in 
Stallingborough 

Attempt burglary at a home on Hadleigh Road after a prowler tried door 
handles.                                                                                                        

Three commercial burglaries, including one at the County Hotel where 
there is a named suspect.                                                                          

  Theft of a motorbike from Trenchard Close.                                                             
Theft of diesel from a truck parked on Manby Road.                                  
Thirteen assaults.                                                                                                             
Two reports of criminal damage.                                                                              
Nine reports of harassment.                                                                                                
One report of malicious communications.                                                                      
Five minor public order incidents.                                                                           
Four shop thefts and two making of without payment for fuel. Seven 
reports of antisocial behaviour including one neighbour dispute. 

 

Continued over…... 
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward 

  

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts 
2 Clarkson Drive, Stallingborough 
Tel—07972-495830 
 

Please note that Ward Councillor Surgeries are now being held  

on the first Saturday of each month between 11 am and 12 noon 

at Immingham Civic Centre.  No appointment needed, just go 

along with issues for your 3 Ward Cllrs. 

Please note also that Ward Funding for village groups and 

organisations is available from your Ward Cllrs.  Please email 

them directly for further details. 
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 Stallingborough Village Hall 

There is an active programme of classes and groups at 

Stallingborough Village Hall: 

Mondays    Metafit and Zumba evening 

Tuesday s   Yoga    morning 

    Slimming World  afternoon/evening 

Wednesdays  Over 50’s social club morning 

    Bingo    evenings 

Thursdays   Sewing Group  afternoons 

    Art workshops  monthly 

    Kids Dance   afternoons 

    WI    first evening of month 

Fridays   Which Craft Group morning/afternoon 

    Youth Club   evening 

Sundays   Dog training   morning 

    AA Group   evening 

Please contact us on 07494 577661 for further information on the above 

clubs—some meet only once a month or once a fortnight so please check 

with us. We also have Parish Council and Shaping up Stallingborough 

Meetings taking place each month. 

THE HALL AND BAR ARE AVAILABLE FOR PRIVATE HIRINGS ON 

SATURDAYS AND SUNDAY AFTERNOONS  - PLEASE CALL US OR EMAIL US 

AT clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com TO BOOK. 

THERE ARE SPECIAL DISCOUNTED RATES FOR LONGER TERM HIRINGS 
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Before After 
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Parish Council Update: 

The Council is busy getting things done—it is having the 

bar area seating reupholstered in the village hall which 

will brighten the room up. 

The Council is also having works done to some of the 

trees on the playing field following a tree inspection.  

This work should be carried out weather permitting in 

July. 
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PARKING IN THE VILLAGE 
 
Can we politely remind all residents that it is the time of year again 
where farmers will be moving large tractors and combines around our 
area. 
 
Its really helpful if people can park on 
their driveways where possible and not 
double park on the roads—this allows the 
heavy vehicles to get through. 
 
It would also be appreciated if people 
were considerate when parking around junctions etc.—we must leave 
enough visibility at junctions to allow other vehicles to use the roads 
safely. 
 
Thank you! 
.  

Would you like to advertise with us? 

If you have a company advert you would like to run, please let 

us know. Contact us at 

clerk@stalingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Or call us on 

07494 577661 

We distribute with our own in-house distribution team. 

7 
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AFTER 
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The young artist, Nikita Spiers is from Louth and is rapidly gaining inter-
national acclaim for her work.  

CAN YOU HELP?? 

We have received very few entries for the photography competion. You 
may recall I mentioned that the photos will be included in a calender for 
next year. 

So please get snapping (most folks use their phone now). Anything 
broadly associated with the railway will be acceptable, but needless to 
say, do not put yourself in any danger when taking the snapshots. E mail 
to:  

dawn.branton@hwrcc.org.uk 

Come on Stally Folks     

Best wishes Martin.                                                                                  
                                  cllrm-
reed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

It is that time of year when hedges and 

trees can become overgrown. 

If we can politely remind everyone to 

trim back any overgrowth which might 

be growing over the 

road or footpath so that 

people can pass by safe-

ly and cars and vehicles 

have a clear sight line at 

junctions etc. 

Thank you. 
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BCCRP NEWS  

If you have not already seen this,  pictured is one of the murals on the 
wall of the shelters at the station.  

 Comissioned by the partnership in conjuntion with Shaping up 
Stallingborough, one of several along the line, they have received much 
admiration. 
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AFTER The next issue will be October/November 2025—

articles and items in to us by Friday 12th September 

2025 please and no later, so we can include them in 

the next edition. 

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Eyes 
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CHURCH NEWS – ST PETER AND ST PAUL,  

STALLINGBOROUGH 

Stallingborough Church is a rare Georgian Church, opening in 

1780 or thereabouts.  Maybe you have noticed how different it 

looks, (being built of brick in a certain style), to other local parish 

churches.  It is built on the foundations of a very much older 

stone church that collapsed.   Recently we have contacted the 

“Georgian Society” based in London to show them this little gem 

of a building here in a far corner of Lincolnshire and hope to 

liaise with them further.  

In relation to our church building and some of the repairs 

needed, a grant has been sought and awarded from the 

Archbishops’ Council under the Buildings for Mission MR&I 

Grants Fund, all necessary List B permissions having been sought 

and gained from the Diocese via the Archdeacon’s Office and a 

contractor having been lined up.  

Visits from teams of bellringers to our church are still of interest 

within the bellringing community it seems.  We had a large group 

of bellringers from Durham, (mostly seemingly in their 20s), visit 

us and play last month. 

As some of you probably know, between 12th to 21st September, 

this year’s National Heritage Open Days are being held.  Norman 

Coffey, our Assistant Churchwarden, has registered with the 

organizers the special opening of the church from 12noon to 

4pm during those days and there will be some displays of 

historical events that happened in and around Stallingborough 
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Craft Section 

A Piece of Art 

Something New from Something Old 

Any other Craft. 

Entries in the craft section to include a brief description of how 
they were produced, eg kit or own design. 

Photography 

A photograph not exceeding 7”x5”/18x13cm unless otherwise stat-
ed. They must be taken by the exhibitor. 

An Animal, Insect or a Bird 

A Landmark or Building 

A Holiday Snap 

In the Garden  

A Photograph (any subject) not exceeding 10inx8in / 26cmx20cm 

Children Section – A photograph of your 
choice. 

For the sunflower competition entries—please see 

the back cover of this Newsletter for a tear-off entry 

form.  Thank you. 
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 PRODUCE SHOW. 

Stallingborough Village Hall  6th September 
2025 

I hope everyone is preparing their vegetables and flowers to enter 
this year’s show. This will be a special year for us , for 100 years a 
produce show has been held in the village. We will be including a 
cake recipe for a centenary cake and a 1920 style flower arrange-
ment. 

I am including the Handicraft Section, Craft Section and Photog-
raphy, to give you time to get your entries ready. 

Handicraft Section 

Piece of Embroidery, including Cross-stitch (any medium) 

An item in Patchwork 

A Greeting Card (any medium) 

A Hand Knitted item 

A Crocheted Item 

An Item Hand or Machine Sewn 

Any other Handicraft not included in the above classes. 

Entries in the handicraft section to include a brief description of 
how they were produced, eg kit or 
own design. 
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Have you got anything that you feel is of interest from the 

Stallingborough area, whether the church or village from days 

gone by?  Maybe a photograph, or an article or similar?  If you 

would be interested in letting us display anything please contact 

Norman Coffey on 01472 280587.   

Contributed by Philip Harley; Member - Parochial Church Coun-

cil. 

We welcome any enquiries for baptisms, weddings and funer-

als. 

Please contact the Rector: Rev. Christine Goldsmith – 01472 

902292/07494870701 

christine.goldsmith@lincoln.anglican.org 

CHURCH SERVICES – Please support us to help keep our church 

open. 

 

 

 

. 
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 Hello Everyone, 

Yet again it’s Newsletter time which seems to come 

round a lot quicker nowadays! 

On June 4th Emma Hobson came to give us an illustrated 

talk about the work of the NSPCC. It was an informative 

talk and she spoke at length about the influence of the 

internet on children from an extremely young age ,this is 

deeply disturbing as it is accessible 24 hours,365 days a 

year! I am so pleased that my own children were young 

before the internet took over the world!! 

Steven Near from Near&Near Undertakers, talked to us 

on July 3rd about his work as an undertaker. His talk was 

really interesting and not at all sombre and he answered 

quite a lot of questions posed by members. 

We are all looking forward to our outing to Scampston 

Hall near Malton on Thursday July 17th leaving the Village 

Hall at 9.30am and leaving Scampston at 4.30pm so we’ll 

have plenty of time to look round the house and gardens. 

On Thursday 7th August we shall be enjoying our Summer 

Supper with food, drink (alcoholic and non alcoholic), a 

beetle drive, possibly a quiz and lots of talking!! 

Dr Nicola Crewe (from Lincoln University) is coming on 

Thursday 4th September to deliver a talk entitled, ‘Exactly 

What it Says on the Tin’. Nicola’s talks are always 

fascinating, she’s an excellent speaker! 
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On Thursday 2nd October the Reverend Mark Hobson is coming to 

tell us about the vital work he does at QVSR Immingham. Mark is 

a really enthusiastic speaker and I’m certain that we’ll all learn 

lots! 

We meet at 7.30pm in Stallingborough Village Hall on the first 

Thursday of each month (except January and May). 

Ladies will be made most welcome, if you have any questions 

about W.I. please feel free to contact me and I’ll do my best to 

help you. 

Best wishes, 

Jenny Short 

01472 882136 

07751 340508 

 

If you have any items regarding your group/club/society or an ar-

ticle you would like to share with the Village, then please contact 

us to see if we can include it in the next edition of the Newsletter. 

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 


